


Faculty Development Committee  

Meeting #4, Tuesday, October 18, 2016, 3:45 pm  

Present:  

* Rachel Roe-Dale, Mathematics (Chair)  
* Greg Pfitzer, American Studies (Faculty Representative) 
* Viviana Rangil, World Languages and Literatures (Faculty Representative)  
* Aiwu Zhao, Management and Business (Faculty Representative)  
* Crystal Moore (Designate from the Office of the Dean of the Faculty and Vice President for 
Academic Affairs)  
* William Tomlinson (Sponsored Research Officer)  
 
 
 
1) FDC approved the minutes from the October 11, 2016 meeting.  

2) Distinguished Faculty Service Award: The Chair updated her communication with the 
nominees. She contacted the nominees last week and has received confirmation from those 
interested in being considered for the award. Nominating letters from colleagues have also been 
solicited.   

3) The Committee confirmed funding levels from the Retirement Initiative Planning Group 
(RIPG) for this year’s Emeritus Faculty Development Grants. 

4) The chair reported on conversations she had with the Director of the Office of Off-Campus 
Study and Exchanges about future additional funding for faculty travel seminars.  

5) FDC reviewed the applications for the Kress Family Fund Grant for Creative Pedagogy and 
decided on a recipient.  

6) Faculty Development Grant (Fall Round): The Committee reviewed the proposals for last 
names from M to Z.  

7) The Committee reviewed upcoming deadlines for: 
a. One-year and sabbatical enhancement applications, Saturday 10/15  
b. Moseley nominations, Friday 10/21  
c. Distinguished Faculty Service Award Nominee Materials, Friday 10/21  

8) The next scheduled committee meeting is Tuesday, November 1.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Greg Pfitzer 



 


